[image: image1.jpg]-

CLARK COLLEGE

EST. 1933





PHLEBOTOMY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, October 9, 2012
5:00-7:00 PM

TBG 101
Members Present



Representing
Lisa Gonzalez, Committee Chair

Providence Med. Ctr. Milwaukee
Audrey Lang




Adventist Medical Center
Svetlana Senchuk



Providence Med. Ctr. Milwaukee

Lisa Parkman




The Vancouver Clinic

David Potwin




The Vancouver Clinic
Eva Kettenring



Adventist Medical Center

Members Absent

Debbie Chenette



PeaceHealth Medical Center
Nichy Lee




Legacy Salmon Creek

Alicia Quigley




Adventist Medical Center

Mark Lesage




Skyline Hospital

Clark College
Bob Knight




President

Tim Cook




Vice President, Instruction

Debra Ortiz




Director, Allied Health
Stephanie Robinson



Lead Phlebotomy Instructor
Lori Anderson




Clinical Coordinator/Adjunct

Blake Bowers




Dean, Business & Health Sciences

Dedra Daehn




Director of Academic Services & Innovation

Shelley Ostermiller



Advising Divisional Manager

Rhianna Derscheid



Credential Evaluations Manager
Ms. Lisa Gonzalez, committee chair, called the meeting to order at 5:04 PM with introductions.  

Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction Updates-Advisory Committee Business:

Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.
Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs. 
Director Report:

Director of Allied Health, Debra Ortiz, welcomed two new members, David Potwin and Eva Kettenring. Ms. Ortiz reported that two members have retired from the committee, Frannie Montgomery and Terri Fox-Wishert. Also, Debbie Chenette will take a leave of absence from the committee for about one year. 
Work Plan:

Ms. Ortiz offered some items to be put on the work plan: curriculum, equipment needs, quality and effectiveness, instruction and learning experiences, and marketing. The Phlebotomy mission statement has been completed but she asked the committee if the vision statement should be kept on the work plan. Lisa Gonzalez thought it would be a good idea to keep on the work plan as the Phlebotomy Program is evolving and the vision statement may change and it may provide a “career ladder” beyond phlebotomy. 
Ms. Ortiz indicated that she thought that the student handbook be put on the work plan. She reported that the Phlebotomy Lead Instructor, Stephanie Robinson’s big project this coming year is going to be developing the student handbook. As an ongoing project, Director Ortiz would like the committee to give input as each section gets completed as well as review the entire handbook and get their feedback. 

Blake Bowers, Dean of Business and Health Sciences introduced Clark College President, Bob Knight who was in attendance at the meeting. President Knight thanked the members for taking the time to help Clark College with student success. He explained how valuable the industry members’ input is since they work out in the field and can advise and help the college stay-up-to date with the program(s) and also help create jobs for students who complete their programs. 
Clinical Evaluation Form - Ms. Ortiz thinks the Clinical Evaluation Form can be improved to make it more user-friendly so that the grading process progresses smoothly. 

Equipment -The Phlebotomy lab is in the process of being built at Clark’s WSU campus. The intent is to have it complete by fall 2012. As an ongoing project, Ms. Ortiz would like input from the committee as the lab is developed, helping to make it a good simulation of a hospital and/or clinical environment. 
Lisa Gonzalez asked Ms. Robinson if she would like to meet with a small committee or if she would like to bring it back to the group as the project progresses. A small committee consisting of Lisa Parkman, Heather Harris, Eva Kettenring, and Stephanie Robinson was formed and they will meet on campus and report back to the committee in future advisory committee meetings.
Ms. Ortiz said she will draft the work plan and at the next meeting the committee can decide on the timelines for the individual items.
A motion was made to accept and to place the following items onto the work plan: Vision Statement, Student Handbook, Clinical Evaluation Form, and Equipment Review. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.
Old Business:

Ms. Ortiz highlighted some of the changes that were made to the program over the last 9 months. She noted that Clark students were being hired; however, there were areas which needed improvement. One of the areas was in student requirements. Many students were deficient in reading, English, and communication skills. She said that instructors often had to work extra hard to bring students up to the level they needed to be. This was reported from faculty and also the work force. 
Ms. Ortiz went over the program outcomes and stated that the students need to be able to do the following, and the program needs to teach the following, in order for the student to be a successful employee in the field:

· Communicate effectively, accurately, and professionally, using verbal, non-verbal, and written language with diverse populations of patients and healthcare providers.

· Conduct self in an ethical and professional manner to provide quality patient care.

· Apply safety and infection control standards in the healthcare environment.

· Identify the varying clinical conditions that require a different methodology of sample collection.

· Accurately perform phlebotomy procedures in variable clinical environments.

Director Ortiz gave a handout that explained how the Phlebotomy Certificate of Achievement and the Phlebotomy with Nursing Assistant Certified Certificate of Achievement programs would change in order to bring the students to the level of the above mentioned outcomes. Class sequential changes were marked in blue; Classes being deleted were marked in red; and the green highlighted classes reflected the new classes to be added to the programs.
Lead Phlebotomy Instructor Stephanie Robinson presented to the committee a proposed new class, PHLE 116, Basic Laboratory Skills for the Phlebotomist with Lab.  This class will prepare the student for their clinical, teaching them about micro-collection and its uses, pipetting, centrifuging tools, and quality control of instruments. 

There was a discussion about the changes in the preliminary requirements and program requirements. The proposed changes are as follows:

 Preliminary Requirements
        High School diploma or its equivalent required

        GPA from 2.0 to 2.5

        READ 87 – Critical Reading (or higher) or Compass score of 74

        ENGL 98 – Writing Fundamentals (or higher) or Compass score of 78 (from 49)

        HEOC 100/101 (or BIOL 164/165) from a co-requisite to prerequisite 

Program Requirements

        CMST& 210 Interpersonal Communication added as a co-requisite

        HEOC 115, 197, & 198 to PHLE 115, 197, & 198

        PHLE 197 - Phlebotomy Clinical Experience increasing by one credit (120 to 150 hours)

        Cohort – size reduced to 30 (from 40)

A motion was made to approve the changes to the curriculum. The motion was seconded, voted upon, and approved by the committee. 
New Business:
Ms. Daehn presented to the committee that there is a program, the Economic Modeling Specialist Program, which allows the college to pull labor market data for any given industry. It reports career, market, and labor information regionally as well as nationally. It is a priority to make this information available on all of the advisory committee websites so that the committee can take advantage of this important information. The information is new but in the future it promises to be a great tool for our committees to use.
Summary of Follow-up Action Items:

Committee Chair Lisa Gonzalez summarized the action items for the work plan. 
· Heather, Lisa, and Eva will form a group that will work with Stephanie and Lori to develop the Student Handbook.
· As a group the committee members need to be thinking ahead to what the vision statement will be.

· Equipment review for the new lab.

· Develop a Student Evaluation Sheet.

Next Meeting Date:

There was a motion to move future meetings to Thursdays from 5-7 pm. Motion was seconded, voted upon and approved unanimously.

Next meeting will be held Thursday, November 15, 2012, from 5-7 pm.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm.
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